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VSOC	
  	
  CENTRE	
  9	
  –	
  EAST	
  MIDLANDS	
  –	
  AUGUST	
  2011
OWNERS OF: VIRAGO, DRAG STAR, ROYAL STAR, VENTURE STAR, MIDNIGHT STAR, 

WARRIOR, RAIDER & STRATOLINER
(OWNERS OF OTHER CUSTOM BIKES WELCOME AS ASSOCIATE MEMBERS)

From the Editor 

Welcome to the August issue of  the Lost Riders Newsletter and do we 
have an action packed issue this time.

Since taking over as Editor, I have received so many articles to be included 
that it has not been possible to include them all, but please do not stop 
sending them to me, as they may get included in future editions.

As from next month, those members who receive the newsletter by e-mail, 
will not get a copy through the post unless specifically requested.  So if  you 
require both, then please let me know.  Whilst on the subject of e-mails, I 
am still having quit a few  returned as undeliverable for numerous reasons. 

Could I ask ALL members to please fill in your details on the enclosed form 
and let me have it back, as I would really like to get everyone’s correct details.  If you have already 
done this, then there is no need to do it again. - Sorry for the whinge. 

On to more enjoyable events.  It seems every month now  we are writing up on yet another great 
rally and this month it’s the Yorkies Troglodyte Rally.

The Rally was held at Hull Ionions Rugby Club at Cave 
just outside Hull and was yet another great success, 
with 305 people attending and 88 bikes on the ride out 
to Bridlington on the Saturday.  When we came away, it 
was like royalty, as the pavements were lined with 
people watching us and all waving and shouting.  A 
great ride out there and back too.

The best was yet to come on the Saturday night as an 
array of cavemen and women donned their costumes 
for a night of fun and frolics.  Some strange dangly bits 
and even a couple of alternative cavemen.  

Anyone any ideas what Jim was going to do with his trailer 
optional extra ?????
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SO THIS IS WHAT TICKLED MY FANCY - NO, I SAID FANCY

Proud Tony Harrison 
with his winning bike in 
the standard Dragstar.

On a sadder note, Shelagh Booker had a rear tyre blow  out on the M18 on their way too the rally 
on the Friday and has a broken a finger on each hand.  I understand she is Ok and getting over it.  
Also, Deb Hunter who was taken to hospital on the Friday night, had surgery straight away on her 
heart and had a stint inserted into an artery.  I understand from Dave that Deb is now  home - 
shortage of  beds, but is going on fine under the circumstances.  I am sure you will join me in 
wishing both Ladies a speedy and full recovery.

Editors Tip of the Month

When pitching your tent always ensure everything is in the correct place, as failure to do so, will 
result in unwanted advice from your wife - This months tip submitted by Rod.

Who’s Got Caught on Camera Now ???  

And before you ask, no it’s not Peggy Lee or Jake the Peg.

So be careful out there, be very careful - there’s a snapper about

Captions to the Ed for the September issue - and NO golfing quotes 
please.

Ride safe and remember:

IT’S THE SHINY SIDE UP
Jim  (Tandem)
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CENTRE REP’S REPORT INCORPORATING NOTT’S NATTERING

The 3 Musketeers (wise monkeys?)

Thanks must go to Terry for the great write up and photographs in Clatter 
of Nigel and Janice’s Wedding and the Bomber Bash as well as his last 
submission as Centre Rep to “Around the Centres” - Centre 9 is 
certainly featuring strongly in 2011 thanks to Terry’s input.

A small change from now on, as Jim is part of the centre team the Notts’ 
Natterings will now be included within the main Centre review in order to 

avoid duplicating reviews of events and activities.

Writing this we’ve just come back from a great weekend at the Fen Frolics not a bad turnout from 
the Lost Riders but it would be good to see a few more of us attending when possible. Weather 
was actually quite good, being very hot on the Sunday. Congratulations to the Warriors for all their 
efforts in making it a good weekend.

 Around 120 members attended the VSOC International in Denmark 10-12th June. Centre 9 was 
represented by Mike & Leslie Godwin and John & Jayne Bell.  Kevin Hoyte is already making 
information available about the 2012 International which will be 10-12th June in Denmark on the 
island of Oland and the cost is estimated to be at the bargain price of around £25!!. Camping is 
included but for an extra cost some cabins will be available.  No doubt more details will be 
published in a future Clatter.

The annual Farmyard Rally took place on the weekend of 17-19th June with the usual good turn 
out from our Centre. Eleven of us made the trip on what was forecast to be a rather mixed weather 
weekend; to our pleasant surprise the weather was quite good. We managed to have our own little 
encampment within the thousands and thousands of other bikers who went. A couple of Yorkies 
managed to find and join us; several others from that part of the country were seen scattered 
around the site. If you haven’t been you should give it a try before you’re too old! Always a superb 
weekend no matter what the weather with many enclosed events taking place and the beautiful 
village of Helmsley only a short walk away. All made even better when you are with a great group 
of friends.   

By the time this Newsletter is published the Uttoxeter Classic Bike Show will have taken place 
2-3rd July. It’s hard to believe that the Virago was launched in 1981, 30 years ago!  We always 
knew that it would be a classic but it seems to have come around very quickly. The event was a 
great success with many excellent bikes on display and a high attendance from all members.

Talking of a great success a large number of us, over 30, went to the Yorkies rally. A great time was 
had by all! There were some imaginative costumes on display, some new and some appeared 
quite old. So much so that one had a strange thing growing inside it that had not seen the light of 
day for a long time – check out the pictures of Terry on the web to find out more!  

The weekend was not as kind to all, as it was to us. A group of us riding upto the rally were having 
a comfortable ride up the M18. One rider in front of me, Shelagh behind followed by hubby Paul – 
(Shelaghs’ hubby not mine – just in case you were wondering), and two more behind them. One 
minute she was there, the next not. We stopped on the hard shoulder to see if we could see their 
lights but without success so we carried on to the next services to try and make contact. It turned 
out that Shelagh had experienced a major blow out (no, not from a big Indian curry) and had been 
thrown from the bike. Good news is that she is well. Paul made a dash for home to pick up the car 
then off to collect Shelagh from Doncaster A & E. Shelagh was able to make a quick visit to the 
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rally to let us know she was okay, made of strong stuff our Shelagh. Being a little bruised and 
battered she was then taken home for some TLC from Paul. The bike didn’t fare quite so well but it 
will recover. The second unfortunate occurrence was that of Deb being taken ill and having to be 
taken to hospital, again after some good medical care she was taken home and is now recovering, 
being well looked after by Dave. Our best wishes go to both ladies, trusting they have a quick 
return to good health.

Some of us have already sent off for tickets for the Scrumpies Summer Party at the end of August.  
I know it’s early but always good to get the tickets so the organisers can get an idea of the 
‘minimum’ numbers.  Quite a few of us usually attend and I know that a number of us are going 
down for this annual event. It takes place in a large barn on a small farm which is open to the 
public.  Great atmosphere and very ‘laid back’.  The VSOC Committee have decided that ‘Parties’ 
will not be publicised via Clatter or the National website so you will need to keep an eye on local 
Centre websites if you wish to ‘party’ with another Centre – such as the Yorkies in September.

On a final note please send us details of any ideas you have regarding things you would like to do 
or places to go in the future and we will see if they can be arranged. We have a few things in mind 
but would like your input as it is your Centre.

From the three of us to all of you - Be careful out there!

Chris, JIm & Paul

THE DERBYSHIRE DESPATCH

Well what a month I’ve had!!! 

Firstly, I couldn’t make it to the Derbyshire meeting as my mum had 
had a fall and I ended up having to go to the hospital but luckily nothing 
was broken so all is well now. I heard that Harry did a speech on my 
behalf and that there were a new couple there from Leek so thanks 
and welcome. 

Secondly, as you will probably all know by now that I had a rear tyre 
blowout on our way to the Yorkies rally so I ended up in Doncaster 
Royal Infirmary! I have broken my left little finger and right middle 
finger both at the base and badly bruised my right knee and am at the 
time of writing waiting to see if I need surgery on my fingers. The bike 
is also waiting to be assessed but it’s not looking good!

I would like to thank both the Lost Riders and the Yorkies for the lovely flowers and get well cards 
and also a BIG THANK YOU to Daz and both Pauls for their help at the scene.

Well that’s about all I can manage with 1 finger typing! 

Hope to see you all soon

Shelagh xx
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LINC’S LYRICAL’S

June/July 2011:

It’s been an extremely busy two months for me.  With the Club and 
knocking our house down there hasn’t been much time for anything 
else.

I attended the main Centre meet in June on my own and am very pleased 
that we have some more keen members stepping into the roles of Centre 
Rep and Vice Rep.  Well done and thank you Chris, Jim & Paul for taking 
on those roles, I’m sure you’ll do a great job.

We had another great turn out at the Lincolnshire meeting and even had 
another potential member come along from Sleaford.  He wasn’t aware of the Club until he rode 
past and stopped at the rally for a chat to see what we were about so then came along to our 
meeting.

I only managed to get to Centre 10’s rally on the Saturday afternoon but I had a great time over the 
course of the evening and into the following day catching up with everyone and partying the night 
away.

I attended the weekend at Uttoxeter racecourse for the classic bike show run by the VJMC.  Our 
VSOC stand had over 60 bikes, more than double the other Clubs there.  It was so great to see so 
many people mucking in and enjoying themselves.  Bob did a great job organising the stand and 
the loud throb we did at regular intervals throughout the show with our exhausts was heard from 
the car parks, almost the other side of the race course!

At the beginning of July on the 7th we had a stand at Boston bike night which saw 10 of us 
attending.  It was great to see so many there but unfortunately the weather wasn’t particularly kind 
for our ride back as it rained so heavily Mum, Dad, Rebecca and myself stopping at Steve and 
Cath’s for a warm drink!  It was a very wet night indeed.

The Lincolnshire meeting was once again well attended so many thanks to those who came along.

I attended the Yorkies rally at the end of July and had an enjoyable weekend.  Rode up with Dave 
and Sheila and rode back down again.  It was so nice to go over the Humber Bridge in the morning 
of the Sunday in the sun!

See you soon

Alexander Bridgwood
Lincolnshire Rep
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THE ALL NEW RIDERS-BAY

Welcome to our all new  - advertise free, commission free and vat free Riders-bay, where you can 
advertise items you no longer have use for, or are looking for something in particular, like 
“Romany” Rod is.  Rumour has it that he is looking to purchase a trailer.  So if  you have one or 
know  someone who is looking to sell their’s, then please let either Rod or 
myself know and I’ll pass on the details.  Example here 

FOR SALE

Outwell Kansas 5 man tent, one careful 
owner, excellent condition, never raced or 
rallied.  Well maybe the odd rally or two 
£50.00 ONO Contact the ED (Tandem) 01455 
553119

DOES SIZE REALLY MATTER - YES I’M AFRAID IT DOES

I know  what you were thinking, but I am on about the size & weight of  trailers being towed by a 
motorbike.

There has been numerous discussions regarding this subject with a variety of  opinions, so I 
thought I would clarify the situation as far as the law is concerned.  Hope this helps.

Motorcycle Trailers Regulation 84 Road Vehicles (Construction and Use) 
Regulations 1986 

Solo Motorcycles:

2 wheel motorcycle without sidecars may not (unless it is towing a broken down motorcycle)
If not exceeding 125cc draw any trailer

If exceeding 125cc, draw a trailer which exceeds 1metre overall width, allow the distance between 
the rear axle of the motorcycle and the rear of the trailer to exceed 2.5m, draw a trailer, the laden 
weight of which exceeds two thirds kerbside weight of the motorcycle or a maximum of 150kg and 
must display kerbside weight on motorcycle and the unladen weight on trailer. As for Europe.
Standard trailer lighting regulations apply including reflective triangles, two for twin wheel trailers 
and one for single wheel trailers.

Also breakdown companies will not give cover for home made chassis. You can buy a factor 
chassis and put your own bodywork on it. It does not have to be rubber block suspension. Radial 
arm and telescopic suspension that does not shake up your camping kit so much is available.
Technically if a trailer is legal in the UK it can be used in any other EU country even if trailers are 
not road legal in that country.  Riders who want to tow trailers across Spain can do so, there are 
limitations though.

Motorcycles may tow trailers or sidecars only if they do not exceed 50% of the weight of the towing 
vehicle. Trailers can only be used during daylight and in conditions that guarantee good visibility. 
The speed of the motorcycle must not exceed 90% of the posted speed limit, and trailers may not 
in any circumstances be used to transport people.
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PRESENTATIONS:

Ray White receiving his 10 year award from Lost Riders Centre Rep - 
Chris Bostock at the Mellish.

Paul Johnston says goodbye after 11 years as a Lost Rider.  He and wife 
Fran are moving back to Liverpool, but will still stay members of  center 
9.  We wish them every success in the future and hope to see them both 
at future events.

SPECIAL 2011 VSOC DATES TO PLAN FOR
(FULL DETAILS FOR CLUB ACTIVITIES ON WEBSITE OR CONTACT EDITOR)

AUGUST 26	
  –	
  29 PENINSULA	
  PIRATES,	
  NEWTON	
  ABBOTT.	
  £15	
  CONTACT	
  01752	
  569379	
  

LOST RIDERS AUGUST EVENTS LOST RIDERS AUGUST EVENTS LOST RIDERS AUGUST EVENTS 

2nd Tues

Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial 
Ground, Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. 
Contact - Chris 07739 913807 onelostrider@yahoo.co.uk

7th Sun
Derbyshire Breakfast Meet (1st & 3rd Sunday of Month) CMC Clay Cross (the 
old Stratstone) from 10am. Contact Shelagh  07981 734 904

8th Mon
Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, 
Chesterfield. S44 5JG. Off M1 J29.  Shelagh 07981 734 904

9th Tues

Lincolnshire Meet (2nd Tuesday of month)
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk

10th Wed

Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month).
Nags Head, Station Road, Glenfield, LE3 8BQ
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne1@live.co.uk

16th Tues

Notts’ area meet. 3rd Tuesday of the month. Rolls Royce Social Club, Gate 1 
Watnall Road (B6009), Hucknall (0115 964 23800) Contact Chris 07739 913 807 
or Jim 07867 868 582

21st Sun
Derbyshire  breakfast meet. (1st and 3rd Sunday of month).   CMC Clay Cross 
(the old Stratstone) from 10am. Contact Shelagh  07981 734 904  

28th Sun

Nott’s breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds Sir John Robinson 
Way, OFF A60 Mansfield Rd., Daybook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsbury). 
From Nottingham turn right at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn 
left at CMC. From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or 
Chris 07739 913 80
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LOST RIDERS SEPTEMBER EVENTS LOST RIDERS SEPTEMBER EVENTS LOST RIDERS SEPTEMBER EVENTS 

4th Sun
Derbyshire Breakfast Meet (1st & 3rd Sunday of Month) CMC Clay Cross (the 
old Stratstone) from 10am. Contact Shelagh  07981 734 904

6th Tues

Centre Meet (1st Tuesday of month) - Mellish Rugby Club, War Memorial 
Ground, Mapperley Plains, Nottingham. NG3 5RX. – from 7.30pm. 
Contact  - Chris 07739 913807 onelostrider@yahoo.co.uk

12th Mon
Derby Meet. (2nd Monday of month) Arkwright Arms, Sutton cum Duckmanton, 
Chesterfield. S44 5JG. Off M1 J29.  Shelagh 07981 734 904

13th Tues

Lincolnshire Meet (2nd Tuesday of month)
The Duke of Wellington, Lincoln Road, Leasingham, Sleaford. NG34 8JS
Contact: Alex 07815 972037 E-mail ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk

14th Wed

Leicester / Northants meet. (2nd Wednesday of each month).
Nags Head, Station Road, Glenfield, LE3 8BQ
Contact: Pete Brown 0116 291 6809 E-mail leonebrowne1@live.co.uk

18th Sun
Derbyshire  breakfast meet. (1st and 3rd Sunday of month).   CMC Clay Cross 
(the old Stratstone) from 10am. Contact Shelagh  07981 734 904  

20th Tues

Notts’ area meet. 3rd Tuesday of the month. Rolls Royce Social Club, Gate 1 
Watnall Road (B6009), Hucknall (0115 964 23800) Contact Chris 07739 913 807 
or Jim 07867 868 582

25th Sun

Nott’s breakfast meet (4th Sunday of month). McDonalds Sir John Robinson 
Way, OFF A60 Mansfield Rd., Daybook, Arnold (Retail park opposite Sainsbury). 
From Nottingham turn right at CMC follow and Mc D on left. From Mansfield turn 
left at CMC. From 10.30, food and or a ride-out. Contact  Jim 07867 868 582 or 
Chris 07739 913 80
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THE COMMITTEE

Centre 9 Rep 
Chris Bostock 
07739 913807
onelostrider@yahoo.co.uk

Deputy Centre 9 Reps 
Jim Salmon
07867 868582
jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk
Paul Caine
lostrider@live.co.uk

Derbyshire
Shelagh Booker
01773 781187
07981 734904 
shelaghbooker@hotmail.com

Entertainment Organiser
Les Martin
01773 778767
07974 440480
lam245@hotmail.co.uk

Facebook Co-ordinator
Mike Godwin
01246 276754
07775 774977
mikegodwin@ntworld.com

Leicestershire
Pete Brown
0116 291 6809
leoniebrown1@live.co.uk

Lincolnshire
Alex Bridgwood
01522 730395
07815 972037
ajbridgwood@yahoo.co.uk

Merchandise
Ros Thompson
07968 725519
ros.thompson@tiscali.co.uk

Newsletter Editor
Jim Wallace (Tandem)
01455 553119
jtwallace55@aol.com

Nottinghamshire
Jim Salmon
07867 868582
jimvtx1300@yahoo.co.uk

Ride-out Co-ordinator
Chris Bower
Details to follow

Treasurer
Brian Timms
07974 395696
brian@timms.net

Webmaster
EJ
01673 857443
07872 075851
ej.darlington@googlemail.com
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CONTACT DETAILS

To enable our records to be kept up to date, could I please ask you to complete the following form 
and either E-mail back to myself, pass on to your Area Rep or bring with you to the next centre 
meet.

Name

Nickname if applicable

Address

Home Tel No

Mobile Tel No

How you would like to 
receive future Newsletters

Post How you would like to 
receive future Newsletters

E-mail

How you would like to 
receive future Newsletters

Download from web site
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